Andrea Chatterton

From:

Aly Swindley

Sent:

Wednesday, May 7, 2025 1:05 PM

To:

Andrea Chatterton

Subject:

FW: Traffic calming in 2025

I got back to her – as we are adding (it was missed in the 'final' plans from Brett) a speed hump in that exact location.

ALY SWINDLEY | CITY OF KETCHUM

Management and Communications Analyst
P.O. Box 2315 | 191 5th Street West | Ketchum, ID 83340
o: 208.727.5081 | f: 208.726.7812
aswindley@ketchumidaho.org | www.ketchumidaho.org

From: Gina P <ginapoole10@gmail.com> Sent: Wednesday, May 7, 2025 9:38 AM

To: Aly Swindley <aswindley@ketchumidaho.org>

Subject: Re: Traffic calming in 2025

Hi Aly,

I hope all's well. I appreciate you sending over the traffic calming information for West Ketchum. This looks promising to me.

Could you please bring up with your team the request neighbors have made over the past few years about the corner of Wood Drive just west of Bird Drive where there's a sharp right turn with 20 MPH speed limit?

As you may know there are two estate homes being built on Wood River Drive, with trucks and work vehicles lining the street, creating one lane only. I anticipate will be the case with congestion from construction vehicles for the next two years as these spec homes are approximately 8,600 and 10,000 sq. feet each. Their construction has had a negative impact to the quality of life in our neighborhood, especially those living across the street from the building sites.

This needs to be addressed soon as the second homes will fill up this summer, adding more vehicle traffic along with people walking and biking on this section of Wood River Drive. Many children use Wood River Drive to access the bike path and River Run. I hope the City will be a good neighbor and do this immediately as this truly is a public safety issue in the making.

Thank you!

Best wishes,

Gina





